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 Headteacher’s Newsletter Spring Term 2024 Week 3 

Dear All 

I hope you will suitably defrost this weekend– it has been positively FREEZING this 

week!  As you are all aware, Hamsey Green seems to have it’s own biome… the 

temperature at one point dropped down to -6, something which we all certainly felt!  

Thank you for ensuring all children were wrapped up warm, with the 40+ mph winds 

due on Monday, I am sure they will need their layers still!   

I was really proud to show the Trust Finance Team around the Primary and Nursery this week.  The children 

were all engaged in their learning, polite to the visitors, demonstrating their good manners and school values.   

As part of our topic of 'Home Sweet Home', Reception braved the icy temperatures this morning to build a 
home for a hibernating creature. We learnt about which creatures hibernate, why they need to do it and how. 
We also learnt about the different hibernating sites they make, then armed with a collection of cuddly 
creatures, we set out to create spaces that were warm, safe and quiet.' 

In Year 1, the children were unpicking a crime scene left by the Evil Pea—they were horrified to find what he 

had done in their classroom—which went against all our school values!.  In Year 2, I was impressed by their 

group reading sessions which I mentioned was going to be implemented in Reception, Year 1 and 2.  Miss 

Kavanagh, our Phonics Lead and Miss Chatfield will be writing to you to explain how to log in to their new 

reading books.  The children read three times a week in school. The first read will be for fluency, the second 

is for ‘prosody’, which is to do with patterns and fluency, and the third for comprehension. The children will 

be looking forward to sharing with you their Celebratory Read with parents at home. Please look out for 

your child’s log in details which will be coming out to you!    

Year 3  have been thoroughly engrossed in their science topic, rocks and soils.  This week they have looked 

at fossils inside rocks and learnt to draw them.  Year 4 have also been enjoying science, investigating 

vibrations which can be seen using a tuning fork in water.  At the time of writing I have left year 5 in mid 

competition between the teachers and their classes on who knows their talk for writing shared text the 

best!    

Wishing you all a lovely weekend 

Mrs Mace 

Upcoming events  

23rd January after school—Year 1 phonics meeting 

message sent out via Dojo 

Week beg 22nd -26th January -PTA  Penny Wars Winning 

class wins a Mufti Day on 29th Jan—more information 

attached 

W/c 5th February—disco dates to follow 

6th February 8.45-9.20– Reception parents Phonics 

Workshop 

7th February 3:15 - 4:30pm.  Open drop-in session for 

parents/carers. Reception parents to meet in Butterworth 

class, Year1/2 parents to meet in Dodd.  For those who 

need help logging in to online books -MORE INFO TO COME  

12th-16th February half term holiday 

Bailey’s Blog  

This week, I have pretty much slept 

through!  I have not liked the cold at 

all and have spent a lot of my day snuggled in my 

warm blankets- fast asleep!   I have been learning 

some nursery rhymes to keep me entertained 

though– This Little Piggy Went To Market and 

Round-And-Round the Garden are my favourites 

ones as I like the tickle that follows!  Learning 

Nursery Rhymes are so important for early 

development and great fun too!   



  

 

 

 Headteacher’s Newsletter Spring Term 2024 Week 3 Page 2 

Communication this week 

15.1.24 – PSHE letter to Year 2; sent by email 

15.1.24 – Email to Year 6 residential trip partici-

pants regarding instalment pay-

ments 

16.1.24 – Email to all school re ap-

plying for crossing patrol post  

Please can we ask adults to supervise any children at the start and end of the day—children should 

not be climbing any of the outdoor play equipment.  Thank you for your co-operation. 

Absences & Sickness 

If your child is absent from school, please email absence@hamseytlt.co.uk or leave a message on the absence 

line (01883 622000 option 1).  Please let us know their full name, class and reason; including any symptoms they may 

be displaying.  We do need to hear from an adult each day a child is absent for safeguarding reasons.  Please do not 

bring your child to school if they have been sick during the night.  If your child has been sick or has an upset stomach, 

children may be off school for 48 hours following the last episode, each case is dealt with separately.   

Thank you for your co-operation. 

Is my child too ill for school? - NHS (www.nhs.uk)   Please read this guidance before 

keeping your child off. 

Attendance 

1st place:  Dahl (4) - 98.33% 

2nd place:  Inkpen [R] - 97.27% 

3rd place:  Said (5) - 97.08% 

Whole school: 93.81% 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This week, we have continued our weather topic by focusing on wind and its effects and use. 

We have made boats in different forms, even sailing them to see if we can alter their direction by the power of wind. 

We have enjoyed several experiments, testing objects to see which are light enough to be moved by wind. We have also 
explored the power of a large fan with paper streamer and balloons. We have also worked on our fine motor skills by 
using pegs to fix washing on a line as well as enjoying Shaving foam play mark making clouds. 

The children have loved pretending to fly in our own nursery hot air balloon, using binoculars to see what they could 
spot on their travels. 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
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ACTION: UKHSA advice for education and childcare settings amid high levels of flu, COVID-19 and scarlet fever 

As winter illnesses continue to circulate at high levels and pupils are returning to education, the UK Health Security Agency 
(UKHSA) has published a reminder on how to minimise the spread of illness in education and childcare settings. 
UKHSA advice remains clear that children can continue to attend as normal unless they are unwell and have a high tempera-
ture. Further information on when a child is too ill for school or nursery is available. There is no requirement to be absent from 
school on a precautionary basis. School staff should continue to maintain their high expectations for face-to-face attendance. 
For further information, please also see our Education Hub post on the latest guidelines around COVID-19 and for Strep A, 
our separate post on the exact circumstances in which children should be kept off school.UKHSA is providing regular up-
dates on Strep A. Both UKHSA and DfE are continuing to closely monitor the situation.To help reduce the risk of some ill-
nesses, including flu, vaccinations are being provided in schools. UKHSA, in collaboration with NHS England and DfE, have 
produced a briefing for secondary schools giving details about all vaccines offered to adolescents in schools and the role that 
schools play. This includes information on the flu vaccination programme being offered this year to those in Years 7, 8 and 9. 

If any children are on antibiotics 4 times a day—this can be administered in school—please come to the 
office to complete a form and speak with the office staff regarding administration of this. 
 

https://surreyeducationservices.surreycc.gov.uk/Article/130697?source=Newsletter&guid=9BD81055-C11E-44A3-80FC-

DA10DF698E3E—Guidance on Strep A/Scarlet fever. 

https://surreyeducationservices.surreycc.gov.uk/Article/130698?source=Newsletter&guid=9BD81055-C11E-44A3-80FC-

DA10DF698E3E—Guidance on Norovirus. 

ADHD MEDICATION  

The government has announced a national shortage of medicines used to help man-
age ADHD symptoms. The shortage of these products is being caused by a combina-
tion of manufacturing issues and increased global demand; it is expected that the 
delay will impact until at least December. This is going to be a difficult time for fami-

lies, and the Surrey and Borders Partnership NHS Foundation Trust want to help schools feel equipped with the neces-
sary resources to be able to prepare and support these families over the next few weeks. 
 
We will be contacting all affected families over the next week to update them on the national issue and set out our 
advice. This will include children and young people currently on, and those awaiting an initial appointment to discuss 
and potentially commence, medication following an ADHD diagnosis. At present we are asking parent-carers to take a 
look at our information and resource page for Neurodevelopmental needs on the Mindworks website. This page, 
which has recently been updated, provides signposts to lots of helpful strategies and interventions to support ADHD 
symptomology as well as some medication advice under the ADHD section. Parent-carers should also keep up to date 
with our talking point section of the Mindworks website which will be updated regularly. 
 
We’d particularly like to draw attention to this statement: National ADHD Medication shortage: Mindworks Surrey 
(mindworks-surrey.org) which includes an important reference to what families should do where a child/young person 
is taking guanfacine (Intuniv®). This medication should not be stopped suddenly as it can cause the child/young person 
to experience high blood pressure, so parents / carers are being asked to only contact us if they are having difficulty 
obtaining guanfacine on 01372 216555, lines are open 9am to 12:30am. 

https://www.gov.uk/government/news/back-to-school-advice-issued-amid-high-levels-of-flu-covid-19-and-scarlet-fever?utm_source=13%20January%202023%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/12/14/what-are-the-latest-rules-around-covid-19-in-schools-colleges-nurseries-and-other-education-settings/?utm_source=13%20January%202023%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://educationhub.blog.gov.uk/2022/12/07/strep-a-and-scarlet-fever-what-are-they-and-what-are-the-symptoms-information-for-parents-schools-colleges-and-early-years-providers/?utm_source=13%20January%202023%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=
https://www.gov.uk/government/news/ukhsa-update-on-scarlet-fever-and-invasive-group-a-strep?utm_source=13%20January%202023%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/adolescent-vaccination-programme-in-secondary-schools?utm_source=13%20January%202023%20C19&utm_medium=Daily%20Email%20C19&utm_campaign=DfE%20C19
https://surreyeducationservices.surreycc.gov.uk/Article/130697?source=Newsletter&guid=9BD81055-C11E-44A3-80FC-DA10DF698E3E
https://surreyeducationservices.surreycc.gov.uk/Article/130697?source=Newsletter&guid=9BD81055-C11E-44A3-80FC-DA10DF698E3E
https://surreyeducationservices.surreycc.gov.uk/Article/130698?source=Newsletter&guid=9BD81055-C11E-44A3-80FC-DA10DF698E3E
https://surreyeducationservices.surreycc.gov.uk/Article/130698?source=Newsletter&guid=9BD81055-C11E-44A3-80FC-DA10DF698E3E
https://www.mindworks-surrey.org/advice-information-and-resources/neurodevelopmental-needs
https://www.mindworks-surrey.org/advice-information-and-resources/neurodevelopmental-needs
https://www.mindworks-surrey.org/about-us/talking-points
https://www.mindworks-surrey.org/about-us/talking-points/national-adhd-medication-shortage
https://www.mindworks-surrey.org/about-us/talking-points/national-adhd-medication-shortage
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We are collecting used printer ink cartridges.  Please bring them and put them into 

the recycling box in the office.  We are unable to recycle toner or laser cartridges.  

Any cartridges recycled, helps the school to raise some money.  Thank you! 

We are regularly asked by parents, carers, grandparents and friends of the school as to how you can support 

the school to continue to provide a rich, wide-ranging curriculum and a high standard of 

education.  If you would like and are able, to support the school and your child’s educa-

tion, please buy one of the books on our Amazon wishlist.  This will arrive at school a few 

days later and be added to the children’s non-fiction book box or class library.  

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3GIZF85XRY4MG?ref_=wl_share 

Healthy pack lunches 

We’ve noticed that some of the pack lunches com-

ing into school are not necessarily healthy or nutri-

tious.  Please can you ensure that what you send in 

is enough to keep them going for their afternoon 

lessons. 

Please remember we are a nut free 

school—this includes spreads that 

may contain nuts. 

School Uniform 

We are depleting our school stock of uniform.  Please check to see what items of uniform you may 

need and please order through us in the first instance.  Anything that is unavailable through us, 

please purchase through Price and Buckland directly.  Price and Buckland will refer you back to us if 

it’s stock that we hold.  https://price-buckland.co.uk/school-finder/?school-

search=Hamsey+Green+Primary+School 

Please be aware that any items ordered through Price 

& Buckland to be delivered to the school will take 

longer than if you pay for p&p for home delivery.   

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!!! 

CAN YOU SPARE A HOUR OR SO A WEEK?  COULD YOU OFFER TIME TO HEAR SOME 
CHILDREN READ OR HELP KEEP OUR LIBRARY TIDY!  IF SO, PLEASE CONTACT THE 
OFFICE WHO WILL MAKE AN APPOINTMENT FOR YOU WITH MRS MACE TO DISCUSS 
HOW TO BE  A VOLNTEEER. PLEASE NOTE- A DBS WILL NEED TO BE APPLIED FOR 
UNDER OUR SAFEGUARDING EXPECTATIONS.  

https://www.amazon.co.uk/hz/wishlist/ls/3GIZF85XRY4MG?ref_=wl_share
https://price-buckland.co.uk/school-finder/?school-search=Hamsey+Green+Primary+School
https://price-buckland.co.uk/school-finder/?school-search=Hamsey+Green+Primary+School


  

 

£310 Macmillan Coffee Morning  

 

£2,100  Sponsored Bounce  

£232 Children in Need 

£629 Autumn Event 

£947.30 Winter Event £1,585 Christmas Fair 

FOR CHARITY 

£273.57 Christmas Cards, 

cups and tea towels   

These fantastic amounts that have been raised has enabled us to be able to order a road safety sign for 
the end of the drive and finish purchasing bookcases for the remaining areas that do not have them. 



  

 

FOR NEWSLETTER FOR ALL PARENTS FROM SCHOOLS  

Dear Parent/Carer  

We are aware that the pandemic has had an effect on families, but the expectation is still that every child should now be 

attending school full time. If you consider that there are exceptional circumstances relating to your request, please let the 

school have full details. Each application for a leave of absence will be considered on a case by case basis.  

Penalty Notices to Address Poor Attendance at School  

A Penalty Notice may be issued as an alternative to the prosecution of a parent/carer for their child’s unauthorised absence 

from school (absence without the agreement of the school or not covered by a medical note) and will be used by Surrey 

County Council in the following circumstances :-  

1. Pupils identified by police and Inclusion Officers (formerly Education Welfare Officers) engaged on Truancy Patrols 

and who have incurred unauthorised absences.  

2. Leave of absence in term time (5 days or 10 sessions or more).  

• Please be aware that The Education (Pupil Registration)(England)(Amendment) Regulations 2013, which became law 

on 1st September 2013 state that Headteachers may not grant any leave of absence during term time unless there 

are exceptional circumstances.  

• The Headteacher is also required to determine the number of school days a child can be away from school if leave is 

granted.  

• In such cases the Headteacher/Governing Body must decide whether there are exceptional circumstances. They may 

request that the Local Authority issue Penalty Notices when the absence is not authorised. Warnings will not be 

given where it can be shown that parents have been notified that such absences will not be authorised.  

3. Finally, the issuing of a Penalty Notice will also be considered where it is judged that a parent is failing to ensure their 

child's regular school attendance. This will be considered when a pupil has incurred 7 or more unauthorised sessions 

in the previous 6 school weeks, which may include a pupil arriving late after close of registration. If you believe at any 

stage that your child’s absence from school may leave you liable to receive a Penalty Notice, it is extremely important 

that you act without delay to secure their regular attendance. If you have any questions or require further support to 

achieve an improvement in your child’s attendance, please contact your child’s school or the Inclusion Officer.  

Penalty Notice relating to Exclusions  

If a child is excluded from school, Section 103 of the Education and Inspections Act 2006 places a duty on parents/carers to 

ensure that their child is not in a public place without justifiable cause during school hours. This duty applies to the first five 

days of each exclusion. Failure to do so will render the parent/carer liable to a Penalty Notice. (Alternative education 

provision will be made available from the sixth day of any exclusion.)  

Amount Payable for a Penalty Notice  

The amount payable for a Penalty Notice issued in any of the above circumstances is currently £60 if paid within 21 days of 

receipt of the Notice, rising to £120 if paid after 21 days but within 28 days. If the Penalty Notice is not paid, the local 

Authority must consider a prosecution in the Magistrates Court for the offence for which the Notice was originally issued. 

Please be aware that each parent is liable to receive a Penalty Notice for each child who incurs unauthorised absences, for 

example, if there are two parents and one child, each parent will receive one Penalty Notice. If there are two parents, and 

two children incur unauthorised absences, each parent will receive two Penalty Notices, which in this case would amount to 

£120 each if paid within 21 days.  

Advice and support is available from an Inclusion Officer by contacting your local Education Office as follows :-  

North West - Tel: 01483 518130  

South West - Tel: 01483 517179  

North East - Tel: 01372 833588  

South East - Tel: 01737 737777  
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